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 INDEX - TRAFFIC SAFETY COUNCIL – JUNE 27, 2007 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST 

 

PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS 

 

MATTERS CONSIDERED 

 

1. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

 

2. Site Inspection Report – Shelter Bay Public School (Ward 9) 

 

3. Site Inspection Report – Corpus Christi Catholic School (Ward 4) 

 

4. Request for Site Inspections 

  

5. School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report –May/June 2007 

  

6. Dismissal Report – June 2007 

 

7. Parking Enforcement in School Zones – May 2007 

  

8. Site Plan SP 07/119 W6 – Proposed Addition to Whitehorn Public School (Ward 6) 

 

9. Site Plan 07/130 W5 – Proposed Addition to Barondale Public School (Ward 5) 

 

10. 2007 School Safety Patroller Jamboree Report 

 

11. Ontario Traffic Conference Convention Reports 

 

12. Parking Issues on Rowntree Court – Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic School 

 

13. Traffic Concerns - Holy Name of Mary Secondary School 

 

14.       Proposed Dismissal Time Change – John Fraser Secondary School 

 

15. Request to Reprint the Vehicle Collision Check List 

 

16. Site Inspection Report – St. Pio of Pietrelcina Catholic School (Ward 4) 

 

17. Additional School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report –May/June 2007 

 

18. Transportation and Works Department – Action Items (June 2007) 

 

19. Minutes of the Budget Subcommittee 
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INDEX - TRAFFIC SAFETY COUNCIL – JUNE 27, 2007 

continued…. 

 

 

MATTERS CONSIDERED 

 

  

20. Minutes of the Public Information Subcommittee 

 

21. Green Communities Canada – Active & Safe Routes to School Bulletin 

 

22. Minutes of the Peel Safe and Active Routes to Schools Committee (PSARTS) 

 

23.  Date of Next Meeting  - Sept 26, 2007 – 5:00 p.m. 
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CALL TO ORDER – 5:00 P.M. 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST - NIL 

 

PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS 

 

MATTERS CONSIDERED 

 

1. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

 

Louise Goegan moved that the minutes of the Traffic Safety Council meeting held on May 

23, 2007 be approved as presented.  This motion was voted on and carried 

  

 MG.08 

 Approved 

 

2. Site Inspection Report – Shelter Bay Public School (Ward 9) 

  

Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on June 7, 2007 to review the Crossing 

Guard warrants at the intersection of Shelter Bay Road and Glen Erin Drive. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1. That the request for a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Shelter Bay Road and 

Glen Erin Drive for the students at Shelter Bay Public School, 6735 Shelter Bay 

Road be denied as the warrants have not been met.  

 

2. That the Principal of Shelter Bay Public School be requested to: 

a) Remind students to cross on the north side of the intersection at Glen Erin 

Drive and Shelter Bay Road.  

b) Remind students to walk their bikes across the road. 

 

RT.10.Shelter Bay (W9) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0204-2007 (Councillor C. Corbasson) 

APPROVED 

 

3. Site Inspection Report – Corpus Christi Catholic School (Ward 4) 

 

Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on June 12, 2007 to review the Crossing 

Guard warrants at the intersection of Rathburn Road and Elora Drive. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

  

 1. That the request for a second Crossing Guard at the intersection of Elora Drive 

and Rathburn Road for the students at Corpus Christi Catholic School, 4155 Elora 

Drive be denied as the warrants have not been met.   
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2. That the Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the illegal right turns at the 

intersection of Elora Drive and Rathburn Road West between 8:00 – 8:30 am. 

 

RT.10.Corpus Christi (W4) 

  

See Recommendation TSC-0205-2007 (Councillor F. Dale) 

APPROVED 

 

4.         Request for Site Inspections  

 

 1. Letter dated May 16, 2007 from Karen Sterritt, Student Transportation, Peel District 

School Board requesting site inspections for the following schools in September 

2007: 

   

  a) Oscar Peterson Public School – 5120 Perennial Drive 

   Tenth Line and Destination Drive / Perennial Drive 

 

  b) Artesian Drive Public School – 3325 Artesian Drive 

                   And 

   St. Sebastian Catholic School – 3460 Aquanis Avenue 

 Eglinton Avenue and Sebastian Drive 

 Eglinton Avenue and Middlesex Gate 

 Eglinton Avenue and Dubonet Drive / Long Acre Drive 

   

  c) McKinnon Public School – 3270 Tacc Drive 

 Tenth Line and Tacc Drive 

 

  d) St. Bernard of Clairvaux Catholic School – 3345 Escada Drive 

 Tenth Line and Gladish Grove / Escada Drive 

 Erin Centre Boulevard and Eaglesview Drive 

(i) Crossing Guard and Stop Sign Concerns – St. Bernard of Clairvaux  

         Catholic School 

 

Email dated June 14, 2007 from the Principal of St. Bernard of 

Clairvaux Catholic School expressing his concerns about the safety 

of students with respect to the placing of Crossing Guards and the 

installation of stop signs before the new school year commences. 

 

Andy Bate advised that Traffic Operations will be reviewing the school zones for the new 

schools to reduce the speed limits from 60 km to 50 km in the Churchill Meadows area.  Mr. 

Bate stated that a report would be considered at the August 1, 2007 Council to recommend 

the new speed limit and traffic signals and signs.   
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A motion by David Raakman to send a letter to the Principal of St. Bernard of Clairvaux 

Catholic School to advise him that the Crossing Guard situation will be reviewed in 

September 2007 was voted on and carried. 

 

 RT.10.St. Bernard (W10) 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0207-2007 

 APPROVED 

  e) St. Matthew Catholic School – 280 Kingsbridge Garden Circle 

       And 

   Huntington Ridge Public School – 345 Huntington Ridge Drive 

 Confederation Parkway and Huntington Ridge Drive 

 Huntington Ridge Drive and Hearthside Drive  

 

RT.10.Oscar Peterson (W10) 

RT.10.Artesian Drive (W8) 

RT.10.St. Sebastian (W8) 

RT.10. McKinnon (W10) 

RT.10. St. Bernard (W10) 

RT.10. St. Matthew (W4) 

 RT.10. Huntington Ridge (W4) 

 

 See Recommendations TSC-0206-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 RECEIVED/REFERRED 

 

 2. Email dated May 18, 2007 from Karen Sterritt, Student Transportation, Peel District 

School Board requesting a site inspection for Huntington Ridge and Ashley 

Avenue for the students attending St. Matthew Catholic School, 280 Kingsbridge 

Garden Circle and Huntington Ridge Public School, 345 Huntington Ridge Drive. 

 

RT.10. St. Matthew (W4) 

 RT.10. Huntington Ridge (W4) 

 

 See Recommendations TSC-0208-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 RECEIVED/REFERRED 

  

3. Email dated May 23, 2007 from the Crossing Guard Supervisor requesting a site 

inspection for Morning Star Drive and Cambrett Drive for the students attending  

 St. Raphael Catholic School, 3470 Clara Drive. 

 

 RT.10. St. Raphael (W5) 

  

 See Recommendation TSC-0209-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 RECEIVED/REFERRED 
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 4. Email dated June 11, 2007 from the Crossing Guard Supervisor requesting a site 

inspection for Thorncrest Drive and Melfort Crescent for the students attending 

Ashgrove Public School, 3215 Thorncrest Drive. 

  

 RT.10.Thorncrest (W8) 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0210-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 RECEIVED/REFERRED 

 

5.        School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report –May/June 2007 

   

 RECOMMENDATION: 

 

 That the School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report for the months of May/June 2007 be 

received for information. 

 

 RT.10.Kiss 

  

 See Recommendation TSC-0211-2007 

 RECEIVED 

 

 The following recommendations emanated from the School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) 

            Report for the months of May/June 2007: 

 

May 17, 2007 

St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School (Ward 9) 

Recommendation: 

1. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking violations on 

Montevideo Road in front of St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School, 6675 Montevideo 

Road between 8:15 – 8:45 am. 

 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to replace the faded No Parking signs in 

front of St. Teresa of Avila Catholic School. 

 

RT.10.St. Teresa (W9) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0212-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 22, 2007 

St. Basil Catholic School (Ward 3) 

Recommendation: 

That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to remove the painted 

crosswalk at the driveway exit of St. Basil Catholic School, 4235 Golden Orchard Drive. 

RT.10. St. Basil (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0213-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 
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May 22, 2007 

Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic School (Ward 3) 
Recommendation: 

That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to paint a crosswalk from 

the park walkway to the school sidewalk across the parking lot entrance as soon as possible 

at Sts. Martha & Mary Catholic School, 1760 Bough Beeches Boulevard. 

 

RT.10.Sts. Martha and Mary (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0214-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 23, 2007 

John Cabot Catholic Secondary School (Ward 3) 

Recommendation: 

That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board and the Vice - Principal of John Cabot 

Catholic Secondary School, 635 Willowbank Trail be requested to review the installation of 

a gate across the parking lot entrance. 

  

RT.10.John Cabot (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0215-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 23, 2007 

St. Vincent De Paul Catholic School (Ward 3) 
Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the fire route violations in the driveway of 

St. Vincent De Paul Catholic School, 665 Willowbank Trail between 8:30 – 9:00 am. 

 

RT.10.St. Vincent (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0216-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 24, 2007 

Westacres Public School (Ward 1) 

Recommendation: 

1. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking violations in front of 

Westacres Public School, 2165 Breezy Brae Drive between 8:10 – 8:40 am. 

 

2. That the Peel District School Board be requested to review the drainage problem at 

Westacres Public School, 2165 Breezy Brae Drive. 

 

RT.10.Westacres (W1) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0217-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 
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May 24, 2007 

St. Edmund Catholic School (Ward 1) 
Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking violations in front of St. 

Edmund Catholic School, 1250 Melton Drive between 8:45 – 9:15 am. 

 

RT.10.St.Edmund (W1) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0218-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 29, 2007 

St. Raymond Catholic School (Ward 6) 
Recommendation: 

1. That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to review the 

installation of a gate at the driveway entrance of St. Raymond Catholic School, 5735 

Whitehorn Avenue. 

 

2. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking and fire route 

violations at St. Raymond Catholic School, 5735 Whitehorn Avenue between 8:00 – 

8:30 am. 

 

3. That the Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the U-turn violations in front of 

St. Raymond Catholic School, 5735 Whitehorn Avenue between 8:00 – 8:30 am. 

 

RT.10.St. Raymond (W1) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0219-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

May 29, 2007 

Whitehorn Public School (Ward 6) 
Recommendation: 

1. That the Peel District School Board be requested to repaint the driveway at 

Whitehorn Public School, 5785 Whitehorn Avenue in the typical Kiss & Ride design. 

 

2. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking violations in front of 

Whitehorn Public School between 8:30 – 9:00 am. 

 

3. That the Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the U-turn violations in front of 

Whitehorn Public School, 5785 Whitehorn Avenue between 8:30 – 9:00 am. 

 

RT.10.Whitehorn (W6) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0220-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 
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May 31, 2007 

St. Julia Catholic School (Ward 11) 
Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the fire route violations at St. Julia 

Catholic School, 6770 Historic Trail between 8:15 – 8:45 a.m. 

 

RT.10.St. Julia (W11) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0221-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

June 6, 2007 

Queenston Drive Public School (Ward 6) 

Recommendation: 

That the Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the speeding infractions in front of 

Queenston Drive Public School, 3520 Queenston Drive between 8:30 – 9:00 am. 

 

RT.10. Queenston Drive (W6) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0222-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

June 12, 2007 

Mineola Public School (Ward 1) 

Recommendation: 

That the Peel District School Board and the Principal of Mineola Public School,  145 

Windy Oaks Drive be requested to repaint the driveway to include a passing lane in the 

bus drop off area and to review putting in additional parking spaces.  

 

RT.10.Mineola (W1) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0223-2007 (J.Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

June 13, 2007 

Credit Valley Public School (Ward 8) 

Recommendation:  

1. That Community Services be requested to replace the gates with  

one single gate to cover the width of the entrance as soon as possible at Credit 

Valley Public School, 2365 Credit Valley Road. 

 

2. That Transportation & Works be requested to install an all-way stop at the 

driveway exit of Credit Valley Public School, 2365 Credit Valley Road. 

 

Andy Bate advised that the timing for the traffic signals on Bristol Road had been 

adjusted to allow the green signal to appear longer on Bristol Road.  Mr. Bate stated that 

this was for a trial basis until September. 
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Max Gill advised that Traffic Operations staff would review the fence situation in the 

Recreation & Parks parking lot at Credit Valley Public School over the summer.  School 

staff would maintain the closure of the gates for the commencement and dismissal times.  

Mr. Gill advised that the gates would either be replaced or extended to provide a full 

closure. 

 

RT.10.Credit Valley (W8) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0224-2007 (J.Wilde) 

 APPROVED 

 

6. Dismissal Report – June 2007 

 

 RECOMMENDATION: 

 

 That the Dismissal Report for the months of June 2007 be received for information. 

  

 RT.10.Dismissal 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0225-2007 (B. Swedak) 

 RECEIVED 

 

June 7, 2007 

St. Gertrude Catholic School (Ward 5) 

Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking/stopping violations in front 

of St. Gertrude Catholic School, 815 Ceremonial Drive between 3:00 – 3:30 pm. 

  

RT.10.St. Gertrude (W5) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0226-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 

 

June 8, 2007 

Sawmill Valley Public School (Ward 8) 

Recommendation: 

1. That the Peel District School Board be requested to review the following at Sawmill 

Valley Public School, 3625 Sawmill Valley Drive: 

a) Upgrading the signs. 

b) Repaint all directional arrows, parking stalls, exclusive bus lane and the 

through lane. 

 

RT.10.Sawmill Valley (W8) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0227-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 
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June 11, 2007 

St. Mark Catholic School (Ward 8) 

Recommendation: 

That a meeting be arranged between the Principal of St. Mark Catholic School, 3675 

Sawmill Valley Drive, Traffic Safety Council representatives and the Dufferin-Peel 

Catholic District School Board to review the existing Kiss & Ride layout to determine if a 

standard three lane Kiss & Ride should be put in place. 

 

RT.10.St. Mark (W8) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0228-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 

 

June 12, 2007 

Sts. Martha & Mary Catholic School (Ward 3) 

Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking violations in front of Sts. 

Martha & Mary Catholic School, 1760 Bough Beeches Boulevard between 3:30 – 4:00 

pm and recognize that loading and unloading between the driveway exit and entrance is 

permitted. 

 

Boris Swedak expressed concern with Parking Enforcement issuing tickets to parents 

who stop on street to pick up or drop off their children when stopping is permitted in this 

area.  He advised that this was brought to the attention of the Manager, Parking 

Enforcement who advised that the Parking Enforcement Officers would discontinue 

issuing tickets as stopping is permitted stopping on Bough Beeches Boulevard in front of 

the school.  

 

RT.10.Sts. Martha & Mary (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0229-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 

 

June 14, 2007 

Champlain Trail Public School (Ward 5)  

Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking/stopping violations in front of 

Champlain Trail Public School, 895 Ceremonial Drive and in the school area on Esprit 

Crescent between 3:00 – 3:25 pm. 

 

RT.10.Champlain Trail (W5) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0230-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 
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June 15, 2007 

Corpus Christi Catholic School (Ward 4) 

Recommendation: 

That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to do the following at 

Corpus Christi Catholic School, 4155 Elora Drive:   

1. Replace all of the faded signs in the driveway. 

2. Review the northerly parking lot for additional parking spaces. 

3. Repaint the driveway in the typical Kiss & Ride design. 

 

Boris Swedak expressed his appreciation for the list of projects provided by the Maintenance 

Department, Peel District School Board and would find value in receiving the same from the 

Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board. 

 

RT.10.Corpus Christi (W4)  

 

See Recommendation TSC-0231-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 

 

7.         Parking Enforcement in School Zones – May 2007 

           

Memorandum dated June 1, 2007 from the Manager of Parking Enforcement reporting on 

parking enforcement in school zones for the month of May 2007. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

That the memorandum dated June 1, 2007 from the Manager of Parking Enforcement 

reporting on parking enforcement in school zones for the month of May 2007 be received for 

information. 

 

BL.02.Schools 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0232-2007 (Councillor C. Corbasson) 

            RECEIVED 

 

8. Site Plan SP 07/119 W6 – Proposed Addition to Whitehorn Public School (Ward 6) 

 

Report dated June 19, 2007 from the Site Plan Review Subcommittee with respect to the Site 

Plan SP 07/119 W6 – Proposed Addition to Whitehorn Public School. 
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RECOMMENDATION: 

 That the Commissioner of Planning and Building be advised that with respect to the Site 

Plan SP 07/119 W6 for the Proposed Addition to Whitehorn Public School, 5785 

Whitehorn Avenue, that Traffic Safety Council has reviewed the site plan submitted on 

May 10, 2007 and would recommend the following: 

1. Identify on the site plan a painted walkway in the southwest corner of the school 

property to the school sidewalk. 

2. Repaint the driveway to include three lanes. 

3. Repaint the lines on the driveway in the typical Kiss & Ride design, including a 

stop bar offset by one car length from the bus lane. 

  

SP 07/119 W6 

RT.10.Whitehorn (W6) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0233-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 APPROVED 

 

9. Site Plan 07/130 W5 – Proposed Addition to Barondale Public School (Ward 5) 

 

Report dated June 19, 2007 from the Site Plan Review Subcommittee with respect to the Site 

Plan 07/130 W5 – Proposed Addition to Barondale Public School. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

That the Commissioner of Planning and Building be advised that with respect to the Site Plan 

SP 07/130 W5 – Proposed Addition at Barondale Public School, 200 Barondale Drive,  that 

Traffic Safety Council has reviewed the site plan submitted on May 31, 2007 and would 

recommend the following: 

1. Identify on the site plan, One Way only signs at the driveway and parking lot 

entrances, Do Not Enter signs at the exit driveway and a Stop sign just at the 

painted stop bar in the bus lane. 

2. Identify on the site plan, a Do Not Enter sign at the end of the Kiss and Ride area 

to prohibit traffic from entering the parking lot. 

3. Repaint the driveway to include three lanes. 

4. Repaint the lines on the driveway in the typical Kiss & Ride design, including a 

painted stop bar offset by one car length from the bus lane. 

5. Repaint the driveway and parking lot to include one way directional arrows. 

6. Repaint the driveway to include a painted walkway in the northwest corner of the 

school property to the median adjacent to the parking lot.  

7. Repaint the driveway to include a painted walkway from the school sidewalk to 

the median adjacent to the parking lot. 

 

SP 07/130 W5 

RT.10.Barondale (W5) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0234-2007 (L. Goegan) 

APPROVED 
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10.  2007 School Safety Patroller Jamboree Report  

 

Letter received June 6, 2007 from Louise Goegan, Citizen Member Ward 5 reporting on the 

School Safety Patroller Jamboree in Ottawa, May 24 – 26, 2007. 

 

Louise Goegan advised that this was the last year that the Safety Patroller Jamboree would be 

held in Ottawa.  The CAA organizers would be changing their focus to hosting events within 

the community to give the opportunity for more children to participate.  Ms. Goegan 

suggested that Traffic Safety Council contact the organizers to be apprised of future plans.   

 

HR.22.PAT 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0235-2007 (L. Goegan) 

 RECEIVED 

 

11. Ontario Traffic Conference Convention Reports  

 

a) Email dated June 9, 2007 from Edgar Lethbridge, Citizen Member Ward 1 reporting 

on the Ontario Traffic Conference in Peterborough, June 4 & June 5, 2007. 

b) Letter received June 6, 2007 from Louise Goegan, Citizen Member Ward 5 reporting 

on the Ontario Traffic Conference in Peterborough, June 4 & June 5, 2007. 

  

 HR.22.OTC 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0236-2007 (L. Goegan) 

 RECEIVED 

 

12. Parking Issues on Rowntree Court – Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic School  

 

Email received on May 25, 2007 from Councillor Maja Prentice advising of the traffic 

problems on Rowntree Court (at the rear of the school) arising from parents dropping off and 

picking up children from Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic School.  Transportation and Works 

staff will be conducting a site inspection before the end of the school year.  

 

RT.10.Sts. Martha & Mary (W3) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0237-2007 (Councillor F. Dale) 

 RECEIVED 

 

13. Traffic Concerns - Holy Name of Mary Secondary School 

 

Email dated June 19, 2007 from the Head Secretary of Holy Name of Mary Secondary 

School, 2241 Mississauga Road requesting a site inspection to review an anticipated 

increase in the number of vehicles into the school at the start of the new school year due 

to the decision by the School Board to discontinue school bussing and bussing has 

become private. 
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Recommendation 

 

1. That the email dated June 19, 2007 from the Head Secretary of Holy Name of 

Mary Secondary School, 2241 Mississauga Road requesting a site inspection be 

received and referred to the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety 

Council for review during the second week of September and report back to 

Traffic Safety Council. 

  

2. That a meeting be arranged with the Principal of Holy Name of Mary Secondary 

School, 2241 Mississauga Road, the Chair and members of Traffic Safety Council 

and Trott Transit to discuss the bussing plans for the new school year and make 

recommendations to ease traffic congestion. 

 

David Brown suggested that a site inspection be conducted in September after school 

starts to assess the bussing situation.  Councillor Frank Dale suggested that it would be 

beneficial to review the site before the school year begins as this would assist in 

understanding the potential conflict.  Karen Sterritt, Student Transportation, advised that 

in the past, there were 24 school buses that serviced Holy Name of Mary Secondary 

School and the area residents complained about buses queued on the street due to the 

large number of buses in the driveway.  Ms. Sterritt advised that the School Council at 

this school have decided to hire a private contractor due to the School Board’s decision to 

discontinue bussing.  She advised that she would check with the contractor for any ideas 

that could ease the congestion.   

 

RT.10.Holy Name (W8) 

See Recommendation TSC-0238-2007 (B. Swedak) 

APPROVED 

 

14. Proposed Dismissal Time Change – John Fraser Secondary School 

 

Email dated May 23, 2007 from Andy Bate and Councillor Pat Saito regarding a resident 

who is concerned about the potential traffic safety issues surrounding the change in dismissal 

time for students attending John Fraser Secondary School and the conflict with students 

attending St. Aloysius Gonzaga Catholic Secondary School and suggesting that site 

inspection be held in September 2007. 

 

Recommendation 

 

 That the email dated May 23, 2007 from Andy Bate and Councillor Pat Saito regarding a  

 resident who is concerned about the potential traffic safety issues surrounding the change 

in dismissal time for students attending John Fraser Secondary School, 2665 Erin Centre 

Boulevard and the conflict with students attending St. Aloysius Gonzaga Catholic 

Secondary School, 2800 Erin Centre Boulevard be received and referred to the Site 

Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council for review and report back to Traffic 

Safety Council.  

 

RT.10. John Fraser (W9) 

See Recommendation TSC-0239-2007 (L. Goegan) 

APPROVED 
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15. Request to Reprint the Vehicle Collision Check List 

 

Email dated June 4, 2007 from the Safe Driving Committee Coordinator referring a request 

by Action Sudbury to reprint the Vehicle Collision Check List that was produced by Traffic 

Safety Council in 2001.  Permission has previously been granted to Canadians for Safe & 

Sober Driving/ADD.  

 

Recommendation 

 

That Traffic Safety Council give permission to Action Sudbury to reprint the Vehicle 

Collision Check List that was produced by Traffic Safety Council in 2001.  

 

MG.08 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0240-2007 (Councillor C. Corbasson) 

APPROVED 

 

16. Site Inspection Report – St. Pio of Pietrelcina Catholic School (Ward 4) 

 

Councillor Dale moved deferral of part 1 and 2 of the recommendation to the June 2007 

Traffic Safety Council meeting to provide the opportunity to meet with the Principal of 

St. Pio of Pietrelcina Catholic School to review the request for a buddy system as 

identified in part 2 of the recommendation, part 3 was approved at the Traffic Safety 

Council meeting on April 18, 2007. 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be requested to 

reinspect the Crossing Guard warrants at  the intersection of Central Parkway East 

and Bud Gregory Boulevard in October 2007 for the students attending St. Pio of 

Pietrelcina Catholic School, 4765 Huron Heights.  

 

2. That the Principal of St. Pio of Pietrelcina Catholic School be requested to 

encourage a buddy system for younger students to walk with older students and 

suggest that students cross Central Parkway East at Laurentian Avenue. 

 

Councillor Frank Dale advised that there could be a potential for conflict at the 

intersection of Central Parkway East and Bud Gregory Boulevard, for the right-turning 

traffic heading south.  Councillor Dale stated that he spoke with the Principal of St. Pio 

Catholic School who is in agreement with educating and developing a “buddy” system for 

the students.  
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Councillor Dale moved that the recommendation be amended so that the Crossing Guard 

remains at the intersection of Central Parkway East and Bud Gregory Boulevard as this 

area continues to change, and to reinspect this location in October 2007. This motion was 

voted on and carried. 

 

RT.10.St. Pio (W4) 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0241-2007 (Councillor F. Dale) 

APPROVED 

 

17. Additional School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report –May/June 2007 

 

 June 13, 2007 

St. Herbert Catholic School Credit Valley Public School (Ward 6) 

 Recommendation: 

 That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the fire route violations at St. Herbert  

Catholic School, 5180 Fallingbrook Drive between 8:30 – 9:00 a.m in the new school 

year. 

 

 RT.10.St. Herbert (W6) 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0242-2007 

APPROVED 

 

18. Transportation and Works Department – Action Items (June 2007) 

 

 Report dated June 2007 from the Transportation and Works Department advising of the 

action taken regarding recommendations from Traffic Safety Council. 

 

 RT.10 

  

 See Recommendation TSC-0243-2007 (H. Relf) 

 RECEIVED 

 

19. Minutes of the Budget Subcommittee 

 

Minutes of the Budget Subcommittee meeting held on June 18, 2007. 

 

 MG.08.Bud  

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0244-2007 (D. Fryers) 

 RECEIVED 

  

Recommendation: 

 

1. That the email memorandum dated June 4, 2007 from the Committee Coordinator 

for the Safe Driving Committee, advising that the Traffic Safety Council's portion 

of the printing and distribution of the Road Safety Handbook in June/July 2007 is 

$7,844.79, be received. 
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2. That the Traffic Safety Council transfer $7,844.79 from its 2007 budget to pay for 

its portion of the Road Safety Handbook. 

 

PR.01.ROA 

FA.19 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0245-2007 (D. Fryers) 

 APPROVED 

 

Recommendation: 

 

That $3,000 held by Safe Driving Committee for the purpose of installing cross watch 

signs in school zones be transferred into the 2007 Traffic Safety Council budget. 

 

 MG.08 

  

 See Recommendation TSC-0246-2007 (D. Raakman) 

APPROVED 

 

20. Minutes of the Public Information Subcommittee 

 

Minutes of the Public Information Subcommittee held on June 26, 2007. 

 

MG.08 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0247-2007 (J. Wilde) 

 RECEIVED 

 

The following recommendation emanated from the Minutes of the Public Information 

Subcommittee meeting held on June 26, 2007: 

 

Recommendation: 

 

That the “Some Parents Can be the Problem - All Parents Can be the Solution” pamphlet  

as amended by Traffic Safety Council at its meeting on June 27, 2007 be approved  

pending approval from the Peel Regional Police.  

 

Louise Goegan outlined the changes that were made to the new warning pamphlet.  Ms. 

Goegan advised that the pamphlet could be added to the Traffic Safety Council website.  

Sheelagh Duffin suggested that Parking Enforcement may want to include the warning 

pamphlet on their web site as well and that the Crossing Guards would use them.   
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Jim Wilde expressed concern with the wording “Drop children off on the school side of 

the street” on the warning pamphlet as it may discourage parents from using the Kiss & 

Ride.  Members of the Committee agreed that the statement should be reworded. 

  

MG.08 

 

See Recommendation TSC-0248-2007 (J. Wilde) 

APPROVED 

 

21. Green Communities Canada – Active & Safe Routes to School Bulletin 

 

 That the June, 2007 Green Communities Canada Bulletin advising of upcoming events be  

 received and referred to the Mississauga Walk to School Day Subcommittee of Traffic  

 Safety Council for review. 

 

 MG.08.Walk 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0249-2007 (P. Westbrook) 

 RECEIVED 

 

22. Minutes of the Peel Safe and Active Routes to Schools Committee (PSARTS) 

 

Minutes of the PSARTS meeting held on May 17, 2007. 

 

 MG.11.Peel 

 

 See Recommendation TSC-0250-2007 (J. White) 

 RECEIVED 

 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS: See Report No. 6-2007 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  6:00 P.M. 
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